








Cemetery Research Project open to all Society Members

Betty Acker of Zanesville, Ohio, and Doug Wescott of San Diego, California, have long talked
about a project to disseminate cemetery information to people who are working on their family histories.
The Westcott Society Board approved the proiect at their meeting in Ohio at the biennial reunion. By
coordinating with our web site. we can make this information readily available to our
“cousins” who are working on their ancesiry.

You can either photograph the Westcott/Wescott tombstones in the cemeteries near you or
transcribe the information and send it to Doug Wescott; 8669 Jenny Ave.; San Diego, CA 92123; or via
email tc You do not need to know the ancestry of these people. This will be one
way that the many people histed in Roscoe Whitman’s Genealogies as “Went West” might be located by
their descendants.

The “Cemetery Research Project” page on the sswda.org website will be indexed for ease of use
in locating your lost ancestor/s. Please feel free to submit as many grave sites as you can or at least the
most obvious ones. It would also be helpful if you would include the name and address of the cemetery
if it is available.
~ Submitted by Betty Acker

Launch of New SSWDA Website

If vou haven't already seen it, we have a new website! It can be found on the internet at
Please update your web browser's Bookmarks and Favorites accordingly. The
new wepsite nas some great new functionality, including the ability to add comments to web pages,
contact other society members and committees, submit newsletter articles, and the list goes on! I am
still working out some of the details, but feel free to take a look around and send me any suggestions or
questions. If you can't find somethine you are looking for, you can still temporarily see the original
website's content a Once all the content has been copied over the old site will be
retired.

I would like to extend a special thanks to Michelle McKenzie for all her great work to get the
original website up and running, as well as for all the help she provided in transitioning the Webmaster
responsibilities over the past two years. Without her efforts and the great deal of content that she
created, none of this would be possible.

I greatly appreciate any feedback that you have to offer on the new layout and content, and hope
that this website becomes a place where you can turn to get more information and reconnect with your
"cousins"!
~Submitted by Jim Leflar

Note from the Editor~

The SSWDA Quarterly Newsletter is a wonderful yet underutilized way for us to keep in touch
throughout the year. The problem is this: the Newsletter can be published only when there is enough
material to warrant a mailing. With technology available today like digital cameras, internet, and email,
we can all easily participate.

And don’t be shy! Send that photo of Baby’s first birthday or of the family vacation to Niagara
Falls. If you know an interesting story about an ancestor or family member that others might enjoy,
please send me a quick paragraph or give me a call. If it is easier, you may also submit a photo or
newsletter story in the envelope along with your annual dues slip as you mail it to the society Treasurer.
With every family’s single contribution even once a year, we can easily ensure that the Newsletter will









